

NEWSLETTER: 29 November/Whiringa-ā-rangi 2016

ph: 939 9707 txt: 027 3710 947 Dental Clinic: 0800TALKTEETH Principal's e-mail: barbara.hay@koraunui.school.nz Text: 022 170 1927

BoT: Barbara Hay: 939 9707 Craig Press: 563 8600 Rachel Brinkley: 971 5741

Gillian McPeake: 939 9707 Shane Doherty: 027 445 8416 Toni Wana: 939 9707 Eli Maiava: 027 305

8622 Vera Xu: 021 030 6853 Dave Robinson: 021 927 618

Kia ora, Talofa lava, Greetings

Congratulations to the great athletes who were selected to be part of the Hutt Valley Rep squad for the regional athletics that were held today, following the outcome of last week's interzone at Hutt Rec. Northern Zone had a significant number of successful athletes selected. These are the children from Koraunui School who were selected. Kairo Thompson: Y4 boy quoits, Kendyll Cooper: Y4 Girl quoits, Leah Brinkley: Y4 Girl - 60m, 100m, long jump, Samantha Nukunuku: 3rd: Y4 Girl quoits, Sione Halahifi: Y6 Boy 80m, Teah Burrin: Y6 Girl 150m, Zion Van- Nistelrooy: Y6 Boy quoits

Our Year Sixes are at camp this week. Yesterday they hopped on the train to Masterton, went to Mt Holdsworth for a tramp and a camp overnight... and the wonderful night line in the dark after dinner. The tent putting-up challenge was highly entertaining for the onlookers, but they got there in the end! Back in cell phone contact from today, the plan today being a trip to Castlepoint for some sea and sand activities. The campers who are there for the week will be back on Friday on the afternoon train, then bus, with a pickup at school (back gate) around 5.00-5.30pm.

TERM FOUR DATES

This Week

Mon 28 Nov - Fri 2 Dec: Year Six Camp at Outdoor Pursuits, Wairarapa Wed 30 Nov: BoT meeting: 7.00-9.00: Staffroom. Cancelled: Not needed. Fri 2 Dec: Technology Challenge: Rooms 3, 4, 56: In hall: 10.30am-12.30pm

Later On...

Wed 7 Dec: Year Six patrol party hosted by the police: Naenae Pool: 10.30-noon: Bus free

Wed 7 Dec: KPG Lunchtime Disco: Hall: 12.45-1.30pm Wed 7 Dec: BoT meeting: 7.00-9.00pm: Staffroom Fri 9 Dec: School assembly, hosted by Room 13: 11am

Sat 10 Dec: Farewell to Barbara Hay, Walter Nash Centre, 1.00-4.00pm. Please RSVP by 30 November to Invitation

with number attending.

Tue 13 Dec: Year Six graduation: 7.00pm. School hall

Wed 14 Dec: Year Six Magical Mystery Tour: Straight after school until very, very late..! Thu 15 Dec: 11.00am final assembly. Finish at 12 noon. **NO KCC IN THE AFTERNOON**

Fri 16-Fri 23 Dec: KCC holiday programme available.

Sat 17 Dec: Pasifika performing at Dowse Square sometime between 3.00pm and 6.00pm

2017

Mon 9 Jan: KCC holiday programme starts on Monday 9 January and finish on Thursday 26 January

Tue 24 Jan: Stationery sales start

Thu 26 Jan: Last day for KCC holiday programme

Mon 30 Jan: Term One starts

50c STALLS: Friday morning tea in the hall. Not Year Sixes, other classes within the school.

Caregiver And Emergency Contact Details — after the recent earthquakes and flooding it has become apparent that some families have not updated their contact details i.e home, mobile phone numbers and in some cases addresses. If your details have changed during the year please check with the office that we have your up to date information on record.

KCC Holiday programme enrolments due back to the office by Friday 9 December 2016.

2017 Calendars Orders now being taken for 2017 School Calendars Please indicate if you wish your child's artwork to be on the front of the calendar or their photo, there can't be both. Name of child Rm _____ On front of calendar. (Please circle your preference). ARTWORK PHOTO Calendar cost is 1 @ \$15 2 @ \$20 Each additional calendar is another \$5 No: Calendars required ______. Money enclosed \$ ______. All orders must be accompanied by payment.

Last day for orders Friday 2 December.

Orders will start to be processed next week.

١	NFFT.	RIX	TRVA	THION	REGISTR	ATION	ı
v	VLLI.	-DIA	INIA		NEGISIN	AIIUI	1

in Room _____ is interested in entering the TRYathlon next March. Please send a registration form home for us to have a look at.

Completed forms to be sent back to school by 9 December 2016.

Payment of \$37 is required by 14 Feb next year. Drip-feed payments okay.

The fee includes the T-Shirt.

INVITATION: See below

We would love all families to attend and would appreciate it if you could let other families, past and present, know to ensure they are aware of this invitation. This invitation includes children.

Please RSVP by 30 November, numbers needed for catering purposes. Regards....Staff of Koraunui School

